Paisley Road Public School Parent Council

February 21, 2017

Meeting Minutes
In attendance: Lisa Laverick-Worth, Randal Wagner, Michelle Sommerville, Kim Matheson, Leah Sadler, Seanna Murphy, Pia Marquardt, Andria Bitton, Scott Findlay, Sue Brown, Shashana Hare, Rachel Cooper, Stacy Roberts-Munn, Maggie Cook, Laura Vanderveldt

1. Welcome and Introductions

2. Attendance

3. January Meeting

a. Cancelled due to weather, notes were circulated
Action Item: Lisa will attach these minutes to the February meeting minutes; please contact her for any clarifications or changes.

4. Petite Blanche Arts Festival (please see attachment for more information)

a. The sub committee has had one meeting so far. We have a small but determined group of parents. Anyone is still welcome to join

b. Name of the event- the sub committee wished to change the name of the event for a few reasons which were discussed. In the end, the parent council committee determined that the name should stay the same: Petite Blanche Arts Festival.

c. Date of the event- discussed was held on the best date to have the event due to several considerations: teachers busy schedules and report cards, weather, John McCrae’s end of year event date, finances for parent council, EQUO. It was determined that either June 8th or June 22nd would be the dates depending on McCrae’s event date

Action Item: The Petite Blanche Arts Festival will be held at Paisley Road on Thursday June 22nd
d. Implementing an Arts/Music Fund- the sub committee approached the parent council about setting aside any raised funds from the event into a specific Arts/Music Fund that can be used for future arts opportunities in the school. This was voted on and passed.
Action Item: Funds raised at the event will be used for next years’ end of year celebration, arts curriculum, and future music and arts projects.
5. Principal’s Report

a. Outdoor greening- Mme. Work’s proposal (presented to council earlier this year) was also presented to staff and is currently being implemented. The school is also working with Trees for Guelph, and are looking at adding a Silver Maple tree in the middle of the school yard (grows quickly providing shaded area)

b. Mr. Wagner will be requesting to parent council at a future date for some funds to cover staff relief for activities/events in the school that require additional time for teachers. For example, coordinating Chef Ecole, sporting events at other schools. It is approximately $275 per teach and it is about 10-12 relief days for the year.

c. Staff training- 16 staff are being trained in first aid this month (tomorrow 4pm-10pm) as well BMS training (helping kids who become dysregulated)

d. Did you know that school can have up to 10 “junk food days” where there are special lunches or food not considered healthy; this is board directed. Pizza days do not count.

6. Financial Report – Kim Matheson

a. See attached financial report

b. $ from the craft sale was directed to the drumming workshop held earlier this month

c. Overages of $ from the acorn fundraiser and the craft sale moved to cover the Forest of Reading program

d. The Vesey’s fundraiser (flyers going out before March Break) will be dedicated to the School resources fund to cover new outdoor equipment

e. Pizza $ will be directed to the library and the fields trip fund

f. There is the potential for approximately $3.500-$4,000 in fund currently unallocated 

g. Greening fund- there is a total of $5,400 being spent based on Mme. Work’s proposal including tree(s), wildflowers, mulch, inoculating. This fund will be depleted and then the plan is to move on to other areas (not add funds to this area now)

h. Playground maintenance- Mr. Wagner is waiting to hear back about what is required for maintenance this year. There is currently $3,800 set aside for this. The playground is aging and may require more maintenance than it is valued at. This is a consideration for future.

7. Movie night

a. Jessica has agreed to run another movie night; tentative date will be Thursday April 13th
8. Vesey’s

a. Great turn out of volunteers to help put together the packages; packages will be distributed the week before Spring Break and then returned at the end of March

b. Volunteers will be needed to help with money counting at the end of March (date to be determined) and then in April when the materials arrive and need to be distributed

9. Pro Grant

a. First one will be held Thursday February 23rd, 2017 and is Math night; big thank you to Lisa and Mme. Clarke for all the planning!

b. Wellness night- to be held in May and a speaker will need to be booked

Action Plan- Adria Bitton will explore speaker options for the May event
10. Other important thoughts

a. Mme. Work and Lisa are currently working on a GrandRiver Grant for $750.00 to add in some greening initiatives along with the bird feeder area

b. Kindy team is asking for funds to cover the JK kindy bags that are distributed to new JK’s during their orientation in June; council has agreed to cover the costs.

c. Baby Moccasin Project- huge recognition for Mme. Richer who has been doing many fantastic projects in the school related to FMNI including this project- making baby moccasins to be distributed to babies in the foster care system to stay connected to their roots. Students, families, and community members have been involved. 

11. Meeting adjourned – Next meeting is Tuesday April 18th at 6:30pm
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